
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
ALLAN SCHLOTHAUER, CGCS 

MANY THANKS to Dave Rodriquez, Turlock 
GC, and the Central GCSA Chapter for hosting 
the October meeting. With fine speakers, an 
aerification demonstration, a fine golf 
course, and an excellent lunch of homemade 
enchildas and tamales; it made for an 
excellent day.Thanks again and I'm sure the 
fine turnout was enjoyed by all. 

You all should have received your annual 
bills by now. Remember to complete all of the 
information necessary on the bill to receive 
your membership card. It helps to keep the 
Association records up to date 

Mark your Calendars NOVEMBER 13 at the 
Holiday Inn in Pleasanton. There will be 
retirement party for Bill Davis. 
Cocktails begin at 6:30 with Dinner to 
follow.Contact Ali Harivandi (415) 881-6341 
for more information. 

ATTENTION SUPERINTENDENTS: There will be 
a survey in the mail in the near 
future.Thanks to Paul Dias for putting it 
together.Be sure to fill it out and return 
it. The results will be published in the 
11 thru-t he-green" 

See you at Sharon Heights, and in 
December at the annual Christmas Party at 
Rancho Canada. 

HOUSTON 
FEBRUARY 1-9, 1987 



ROSS BROWNLIE 
started his golf career at Peninsula G & CC under Fred 

Mays in 1977. He was selected by the NCGA for their Intern 
Program in 1981. Ross graduated from the College of San 
Mateo in 1980. In '85,He started as the assistant 
superintendent at Sharon Heights under Roy King and was 
promoted to the head position in Jan of '87 with Roy being 
Golf Course Consultant. Ross played in the Bing Crosby Pro-
Am from '79 to '83. 

SHARON HEIGHTS 
just celebrated it's silver anniversary. Mr. Jack 

Fleming was the course architect and it was on May 1, 1961 
that ground was broken for construction of the course and 
clubhouse. The clubhouse remains the same today with the 
addition of the Coach Room built in 1967 and the Patio Room 
completed inl980. The General Manager is ROBERT E. LEE and 
the Golf Professional is JIM KNIPP. 

REMEMBER to mail your GCSAA Voting Affidavit 
to the office. 

in m e m o r i a m 
y.F."BILL" REYNOLDS 

Bill Reynolds passed away recently. He was a 
retired member of the GCSA of Northern 
California.His business, Reynolds Sales,is 
located in Salinas. 



UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA COOPERATIVE EXTENSION 

presents 

1987 SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA TURF & LANDSCAPE SHORT COURSE 

- DISEASE MANAGEMENT & CONTROL -

SESSION 1 

October 28, 9:00 - 12:00 p.m., Foster City 
1:30 - 4:30 p.m., San Jose 

October 29, 9:00 - 12:00 p.m., Walnut Creek 

Turf Management for Disease Control 
Turf Diseases and Their Control 
Vertici Ilium, Fusarium, and Fire Blight in 
Woody Ornamentals 

Wednesday, 

Thursday, 

PROGRAM: 

SESSION 2 

Wednesday, November 4, 9:00 - 12:00 p.m., Foster City 
1:30 - 4:30 p.m., San Jose 

Thursday, November 5, 9:00 - 12:00 p.m., Walnut Creek 

PROGRAM: Phytophthora Root Rot in Woody Ornamentals 
Anthracnose and Powdery Mildew in Woody 
Ornamentals 
Armillaria Root Rot of Woody Ornamentals 

Wednesday, November 

Thursday, November 

SESSION 3 

18, 9:00 - 12:00 
1:30 - 4:30 

19, 9:00 - 12:00 

p.m., Foster City 
p.m., San Jose 
p.m., Walnut Creek 

PROGRAM: Diseases of Ornamental Palms 
Canker in Woody Ornamentals 
Evaluating Wood Decay in Trees 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL 

San Jose/Walnut Creek Location: Ali Harivandi & 
Pavel Svihra 
(415) 670-5200 

Foster City Location: Larry Costello 
(415) 726-9059 



ATTENTION MEMBERS! 

Lend me the stone strength of the past and I will lend you 
the wings of the future, for I have them." 

Robinson Jeffers 1887-1962 

I am extremely excited about the future of GCSAA. We have 
worked hard to form a strong foundation and now we can build 
upon that strength. The evidence of our shared commitment 
was never more apparent than our attainment of higher levels 
of involvement. 
Reference this to the fact that we have upgraded and 
improved our existing Certification Program. Along with this 
you must consider our posture with governmental and environ-
mental issues. This educational and governmental involvement 
show that we, as Golf Superintendents, are interested and 
are willing to accept the responsibilities of our chosen 
profession. We are accentuating the fact that we are the 
best we can be; and better yet, we are reinforcing those 
statements with our actions. Pride and professionalism go 
hand in hand in my book and we can certainly state that "we 
are the leaders of the turf industry." 

Let us continue for further advancement and refinement 
within our Association. We can do this by continually 
raising our goals and levels of excellence. This, along with 
a greater public awareness, will be our road to our 
realizations. I have been exceptionally proud and grateful 
to represent our Association. I will continue to work for 
the positive growth of our organization and be creative 
enough to accept spontaneity as well. Thank you for the 
opportunity to represent you and I look forward to continue 
to represent your best interests. 



To Keep Your Course In 
Classic Condition, 

HYDRO ENGINEERING - Adrian Bertens H. V. CARTER COMPANY, INC. 
Box 505 415 837-1892 1700 East 14th St., Box 12006 
Danville 94526 Oakland 94604 

ADVANCED DRAINAGE SYSTEMS (ADS) WEST STAR DISTRIBUTING, INC. 
Walt Bray - 6917 Flintwood Way 415 887-1222 
Sacramento 95831 Hayward 94545 

WESTERN LAWN EQUIPMENT CO PLANT GRO CORPORATION 
50 Edwards Court - 415 342-4440 P. O. Box 703 
Burlingame 94010 San Jose 95106 
SHELTON TRANSFER SERVICE TURF EQUIPMENT SERVICES 
Sand, Gravel, and Top Dressing A Mobile Service & Repair Facility 
San Jose 95131 408 432-9040 Ben W. Showard 415 651-TURF 
CIARDELLA GARDEN SUPPLY, INC. R. V. CLOUD COMPANY 
Top Dressing - Custom Mixing 3000 Winchester Blvd 
Palo Alto 94303 415 321-5913 Campbell 95008 
INTERNATIONAL SEEDS, INC. WILBUR ELLIS - Lindsay Jennison 
P. 0. Box 168 Box 2088 - 408 758-1397 
Halsey, Oregon 97348 Salinas 93902 
PAR-EX PROFESSIONAL PRODUCTS BAY IRRIGATION & TURF SUPPLY 
Ibsen Dow 1-800-4-ESTECH 137 Mason Circle 
San Francisco 94127 Concord 94520 
LONE STAR INDUSTRIES, INC. SIERRA PACIFIC TURF SUPPLY 
P. 0. Box 5252 415 463-1420 Campbell 95008 
Pleasanton 94566 408 559-8893 
BROWN SAND, INC. BUCKNER SPRINKLERS - Steve Mills 
8 74 East Woodward Avenue 43 81 North Brawley 
Manteca 95336 209 982-4618 Fresno 93722 415 455-4705 
GEORGIA PACIFIC-Commercial Products 
Wayne Elwood - 408 246-1923 J- R' SIMPLOT COMPANY 
Santa Clara 95051 P- Box 198 

Lathrop 953 30 



N. CALIFORNIA GOLF ASSOCIATION JENKINS MACHINERY 
P. 0. Box NC-GA 1848 Arnold Industrial Place 
Pebble Beach 93953 Concord 94520 
RUSSELL D. MITCHELL ASSOC., INC. C-M CHAIN & HOIST - "Dick" Gravelle 
Irrigation Consultants 211 Dover Street 
Walnut Creek 94596 415 939-3985 Los Gatos 95030 
PASALICH TRUCKING 707 878-2727 COUNTRY CLUB SALES, INC. 
Dillon Beach Sand-Rock-Gravel 4592 E. Second Street 
Dillon Beach 94929 Benicia 94510 

K K W INC. - John Deming PUMP REPAIR SERVICE COMPANY 
20470 Corsair Blvd San Francisco 
Hayward 94545 415 467-2150 
NAIAD COMPANY - Jim Karrick GOLFCO - John Engen 
531 Homewood Court P. O. Box 501 
Pleasnton 94566 Chico 95927 
AUTOMATIC RAIN CO. - Tom Jackson BRAMAN PIPE & SUPPLY COMPANY 
4060 Campbell Avenue 1525 Walsh Avenue 
Menlo Park 94025 Santa Clara 95050 
SCOTTS PROTURF UNIMIN - Dry White Silica Sand 
Chuck Dal Pozzo Sand Traps and Top Dressing 
415 790-9144 Byron 415 634-3575 
CRONATRON WELDING SYSTEMS EWING IRRIGATION PRODUCTS 
779 Brannan Place 2462 Polvorosa Avenue - Box 2098 
Concord 94518 San Leandro 94577 
CHRISTENSEN IRRIGATION CO., INC. A. L. CASTLE OF STOCKTON, INC. 
1820 E Garry Ave 116 5700 Cherokee Road 
Santa Ana 92705-5804 Stockton 95205 



AL SCHLOTHAUER has left the Villages CC 
to be the superintendent at the new 
Santa Clara Golf & Tennis Club. He 
replaced Mark Redenbaugh...Randy Gai has 
started a 3 year project, rebuilding all 
the bunkers at his Claremont CC....Tim 

Thilo CGCS recently became the superintendent at Peach Tree 
CC in Marysville. He replaces Gerry Rice who is retiring. 
Tim was at Green Valley in Sioux City, Iowa.... Harold Stone 
follows Rick Hansen (Mountain Shadows) at Merced CC.Harold 
has been in the Fresno and Bakersfield area prior to his 
appointment ... If you need help with your paperwork,contact 
Earnie Martin. Since he broke his ankle, he hasn't had much 
to do...Don Hoos has left the CC of Oklahoma to become the 
agronomist for the Landmark Corp. He Formally was with the 
USGA GREEN SECTION in Northern California....Roger Ve Los 
Reyes is an experienced golf course mechanic seeking 
employment (415) 351-5987 . 

And how about our fellow member Mr.Fleming. It's been 
four months and "two majors" since the Open and they're 
still putting out articles regarding the conditions during 
the tournament. John and his associates have set a benchmark 
that the following Open superintendents will be hard pressed 
to meet. Congratulations. 

The Lobster 
Draw 

Each A/B member who has secured his paid up 
subscription to THRU THE GREEN by the Christmas Party will 
be eligible for 25 pounds of Pennsylvania lobster to be 
given away by a drawing. You must register for the 1988 
Conference in Houston and be in attendence at the Golf 
Exhibit. The winner will be determined by the order of the 
draw ie.if number 3 and 4 are both registered for the 
conference and the Exhibit #3 will win. 





JOB REFERRAL 
GCSAA's Code of Ethics 

Any superintendent seeking a position should know and 
follow the Golf Course Superintendents Association of 
America Code of Ethics .Pertinent portions include: 

1.Maintain the high standards of personal conduct to 
reflect credit and to the stature of the profession of golf 
course superintendency. 

2.Recognize and observe the highest standards of 
integrity in my relationship with fellow golf course 
superintendents and others associated with this profession 
and industry. 

3.Abstain from the debasement of,or encroachment upon, 
the professional reputation, practice or employment of 
another superintendent. 

4.Abstain from any exploitation of my Association, 
industry or profession. 

The procedures mapped out in the Code cannot by 
overemphasized. Any one disregarding this Code not only 
degrades the standing of the profession but also marks 
himself by his unprofessional conduct. Even when a club 
takes the initiative and seeks you out for a new position, 
don't disregard the consideration due the current 
superintendent. Always follow the Code of Ethics and discuss 
the situation with the current superintendent. 

(reprint from GCSAA hand book) 
from Iowa GCSA Newsletter Sept 

1987 


